April 20", 2023 Supervisors Minutes

Chairman Clapper called the April 20t, 2023 Supervisors meeting to order.
The following members were present: Don Clapper, Ted Bittinger, Mike Ferguson

The minutes from the March 16% meeting will be reviewed at the next meeting.
The Treasurers report was distributed to each Supervisor for review.

Chairman Clapper opened with Privilege of the floor — No Comment

Terry O’Hara at 2004 Springview Drive has a septic malfunction and is required to
install a new seepage bed. Unfortunately, the only available location for the site
encroaches into the 100’ well isolation distance. Bill Bruck did a hydrogeology
study and determined the encroachment will likely have no impact on the
existing well. Jon Piper recommends approving this encroachment request.

On a Ferguson/Clapper motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors approved
the request.

A representative from the New Franklin Volunteer Fire Co. was in to inform the
Township that they signed a contract with Pierce for the purchase of a new
engine. The proposed cost is $1,035,751. Once ordered the unit is probably 2-3
years out for delivery. They are anticipating financial help with the purchase.
Chairman Clapper shared with him how we offered to assist Fayetteville.

The Mason Dixon Modified Car Club has requested the use of Norlo Park for a Car
show on September 10" or 17t" (9am — 4pm Sunday). They expect 5-10 vendors
with 1-2 food trucks. (Chairman Clapper will proceed with the reservation and

entertain further discussion with the interested party in reviewing their needs
and desires for their event)

Billy Wishard from Fayetteville Fire Department responded to the Supervisors
March 16 response to their request for financial support. A copy of that response
was distributed to each Supervisor for review.



The LDP clock for Kyner’s Auto is about to expire. On a Bittinger/Clapper motion

carried unanimously, the Supervisors approved the request for a 90-day
extension.

The LDP clock for the Fire Training Center is about to expire. On a

Ferguson/Bittinger motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors approved the
request for a 90-day extension.

Resolution #2023-06 for an updated traffic signals maintenance agreement with
PennDot. On a Bittinger/Ferguson motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors
approved the Chairman to execute the agreement.

Resolution # 2023-07 for an individual on-lot septic system for the new Old
German Baptist Church proposed on Stump Lane(T-499). This resolution is
required for the submission of the planning Module to DEP. On a

Ferguson/Clapper motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors approved the
resolution.

Shalom has requested the help of Marion Fire Police again this year for their 5K
road race during their annual Dutchfest. The race will be from 8:20-9:50 am on

Saturday May 6,2023. On a Bittinger/Clapper motion carried unanimously, the
Supervisors approved the request.

On a Ferguson/Bittinger motion carried unanimously, the Supervisors approved
the paying of the bills.

There was no Old Business

Under New Business
® Ted gave an update on the surplus sale of our items at Marion Auction:
Street Sweeper: $850
2001 Chevy Pickup: $8,000
2009 Chevy Pickup: $5250
2 Flat Wagons: $450



Batwing Mower: $5250
6 Rolls of Artificial Turf: $350

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:49 p.m. on a
Bittinger/Ferguson motion carried unanimously.

Shannon Malott, Secretary Treasurer



